
 
 

RESPONSE TO COUNCILLOR QUESTIONS 
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL  DATE 16 FEBRUARY 2022 
 
Councillor Question Time 
 

Question from Councillor Clark: 

In relation to the barefoot cinema, can Council officers advise what consultation was 
undertaken with residents and whether they were made aware that Council was going to be 
putting a cinema in the Botanical Gardens? 

 

Response:  

Council officers consulted with internal and external stakeholders such as the Parks and 
Open Space teams and Local Police - all were supportive of the cinema in the Botanical 
Gardens.  A letter drop was done to local residents to notify them of the event. Council 
officers do not do community consultation for each of our events as we are guided by our 
Events Strategy and Policy and a 3-week event would not trigger this. 

 

 

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question 
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting. 


